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DIARY DATES 
NOVEMBER 2022 

 

Tue 1st 
Pine City Twirlers: 39th Birthday Dance 

Fri 4th Scoot Back Squares: Melbourne Cup Night 

Fri 4th Paddle Steamers: Melbourne Cup Dance 

Tue 8th Kannella Squares: AGM 

Mon 14th Adelaide Outlaws: AGM & Scones 

Tue 15th Wild Frontier/Kannella Squares: Combined Christmas Dinner 
Dance 

Tue 15th Sunset Twirlers: Seaside Capers 

Sat 19th SASDS: Christmas Dance 

Tue 22nd Sunset Twirlers: AGM 

Thu 24th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Closed 

Thu 24th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Sat 26th SARDA: Christmas Round Dance 

Sun 4th Dec T&T Rounds: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 6th Kannella Squares: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 6th Sunset Twirlers: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 6th Yorke Promenaders: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Wed 7th Sunset Twirlers: Rounds Christmas Breakup Dance 

Thu 8th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 9th Paddle Steamers: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 9th Wild Frontier: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Sat 10th SARDA: Christmas Dance 

Sun 11th Sunset Twirlers: Rounds Christmas Breakup Dance 

Wed 14th Diggers Delights: Christmas Breakup Dance & Dinner 

Fri 16th Scoot Back Squares: Christmas Dinner & Breakup Dance 

Mon 19th Adelaide Outlaws: Mainstream Christmas Party 

Wed 21st Adelaide Outlaws: Plus Christmas Party 

Thu 22nd– 
Fri 30th 

*All Clubs Closed For Christmas Break* 

Sat 31st Wild Frontier & Kannella Squares: New Year's Eve Dance 



3 

Hello Everyone, 

The Basic Fun Moves Dance put on by Scotty Scott and John Casey at the Buffa-

lo Hall, Salisbury was better attended than expected and was a rollicking event, 

those who were not smiling when they left were laughing. A very good time was 

had by learner’s and mainstream alike, a ripper of a day time event, rough luck for 

those who missed it. We are looking at 3 or 4 of these events per year. 

Adelaide Outlaws 37th birthday was an event not to be missed, Outlaws put on a 

very good show which was thoroughly enjoyed by myself and everyone else who 

attended I would expect nothing less from Outlaws. 

Paddle Steamers 14th birthday for a country club quite an achievement, getting a 

hall big enough for the party will always be a problem, only country people can put 

on a party with good country tucker in an incredible country style. 

Weda Helawi Dance, Keith Letridge at his best, ordinal poems, yarns and versa-

tile calls, Keith is an outstanding entertainer, the tucker at Port Parham was as 

usual, the very best of the best. Thank you, Port Parham. 

Saturday 19th November at 3pm the Society will be having there Christmas 

Dance at the R.A.O.B Hall, 30 Orange Ave Salisbury. Tickets are available, call or 

text Karen Dempsey on 0411 619 680 $10 pre booked or $15 at the door and the 

starting time will be 3pm until 7pm hope to see you there. 

Thank you 

Murray Dempsey 

President SASDS 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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63rd ANSDC Adelaide 2023 – This is the name of our 

new Convention App! It’s available now as a free 
download in the Google Play Store for android devices 
and in the App Store for iPhones and iPads!  

This is your portable one-stop shop with lots of 
information about the Convention including the “Program 
at a Glance”. You’ll even see all the callers and cuers as 

they register. Once the full program is finalised, it will 
miraculously show in the App, plus you’ll be able to see 

the schedule of any caller or cuer, mark your favourites to make them stand out (with a red 
star next to their name) and make sure you don’t miss their calls as they appear in the 
programme.  

The easiest way for you to download the app is to go to the Convention website 

www.adelaide2023.com on your smartphone or tablet and touch the “Get the App” button 
located on the right under the banner image on every page. That will take you to the 
Google Play Store if you are using an android device, or to Apple’s App Store if you are 
using an iPhone or iPad. Alternatively, you can also search for “63rd ANSDC” in either of 
the two stores.  

The app doesn’t collect any of your personally identifiable information whatsoever - no 
name, phone number, email address etc - nothing! So it’s completely safe to download and 

it’s free! Go ahead – it will certainly whet your appetite for what’s to come!  

Dancers: We’re fast approaching 400 registered dancers at the time of writing. If you 
haven’t registered yet, please remember that the price increases at the end of the year. 
Why not register before then if you’d like to join so many others for this great event. The 
committee is working really hard to make sure this Convention is truly memorable.  

Accommodation: Suggestions as to where you can stay can be viewed or downloaded from 

our website. The Holiday 1 Tourist Park, which is close to the venue, is generously offering 
Convention attendees a 15% discount off their normal advertised prices if you contact 
them directly. It is proving a very popular choice for our dancers.  

Marshalls and other Volunteers: If you are happy to spend a small amount of time helping 
the committee during the Convention, please let us know. In particular we’re on the 
lookout for Marshalls to control the Round Ups during the evening sessions. As a Marshall, 

you also help to find dancers to fill squares, so there’s sometimes the opportunity to fill a 
vacancy yourself if nobody else is available in time. If you can help us out during part of any 
evening session, please contact our secretary Jenny at secretary@adelaide2023.com. 
Other volunteers will also be appreciated for a variety of small jobs at various times.  

Local services: Our website has information about local services such as medical and dental 
practices and a variety of nearby food outlets. Bordering the venue carpark is an ALDI store 

on Kings Road and a restaurant/pub on Martins Road, plus shopping malls are a short drive 
away.  

It’s getting closer! The committee can’t wait to see you all in Adelaide in April next year.  

www.adelaide2023.com  www.facebook.com/adelaide2023/ 
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The excitement and anticipation is mounting and it might 

just be time to explain a couple of things regarding the 

upcoming Convention.  

Perhaps one of the more spectacular features of a 

National Square Dance Convention is the Dressed Set 

Parade. It’s scheduled next year for Saturday evening 

22nd April 2023. If you haven’t been to a National before, 

you may be wondering what all the fuss is about!  

Imagine, if you will, twenty or more squares of dancers parading onto the floor, with 

each square in matching outfits, dancing two singing calls and then parading off the 

floor, allowing for great photo opportunities. Traditionally there are two fairly easy 

singing calls in the Dressed Set bracket. The choreography is published a couple of 

months before the Convention so that callers can have a few practice sessions with 

their dancers to make sure all will be perfect on the night! So even if you are only a 

recent mainstream graduate you’ll have no trouble at all dancing in the Dressed Set 

bracket and it’s so uch fun to be a part of it. 

Your club or group can decide amongst yourselves what outfits to wear. You can, if 

you want, choose outfits that match the theme of the Convention - in our case this 

is 50’s Rock ’n’ Roll - or you can wear your club colours or any other design. The 

choice is yours. If you have some creative person in the club who is handy with a 

sewing machine, they may be willing to put their skills to work so that you can strut 

your stuff in their creations. Just between you and me, the Convention Committee 

chose to take themselves off to a rock and roll shop where the girls went wild, 

choosing matching outfits (as shown below). Another important consideration when 

choosing what to wear at a Convention is the regulation (set by the National 

Conventions Board) regarding heel 

sizes, ladies. For various reasons 

(protecting the floor and also the 

safety and consideration of your 

fellow dancers), it is important to 

ensure that your heels are a 

minimum 25mm (1 inch) long in all 

dimensions. We ask that you 

respect this rule for the duration of 

the Convention.So put your thinking 

caps on and seleca contact person 

in your set to let us know as soon as 

you can, once you decide to join in 

the Dressed Set Parade next year. 

www.adelaide2023.com  

http://www.adelaide2023.com
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Hi everyone. Thanks to everyone who came along and helped 
us celebrate our 37th Birthday in September. A wonderful, col-
ourful crowd and thanks also to visiting callers Scotty, Jeff, Ian 
and Ros. Congratulations to our dancers who were awarded 
their Life membership and received their 10yr star: Shirley, Hel-
en, Karen & Carl.  A special mention to the large contingent from 
Mt Gambier who travelled all the way to join us. Check out the 
photos and videos on our website. 

Hallowe’en would have just been held and we hope you all en-
joyed our pumpkin soup tea, special treats and the great fun at-

mosphere that this night brings. 

 

Coming up in November will be our AGM to be held on Mon November 14th. As is 
our custom, we’ll be providing scones jam and cream. The short meeting will be 
held during the supper break with minimum disruption to the dancing. Please come 
along and thank all the helpers we’ve had during the year. 

 

 

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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ADELAIDE OUTLAWS 37th BIRTHDAY - SEPT 26TH 2022 
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Hi Everyone, 

We can travel around the country side visiting 

all the Square Dancing Clubs for their birth-

day and there have been a few, Paddle 

Steamers 14th birthday, and coming up, Kannella Squares 47th birthday, and Pine 

City 39th birthday, wishing you all a very happy birthday. Attended the Paddle 

Steamers at Victor Harbour last Saturday, and it was such a beautiful day, the coun-

try side still green, and having an early picnic, and then celebrating with dancing, 

and enjoying the food. It was good to see Les Tulloch just about back to his usual 

self, and all of the other callers who attended, Les, Ros, jeff Graham, Ian, John and 

Scott. Quite a few of our club members were there too, and it was good to see quite 

a few sets on the floor. 

Have got the Weda Helawi dance coning up on the Sat-

urday 15th October at the Port Parham Social club, start-

ing at 6pm with dinner, own cost, and then the dance 

session ($10p.p), and Special Guest Keith Lethbridge, a renowned bush poet and 

entertainer from Perth. You are even able to camp overnight in the carpark if you 

desire.  

In our own club, it has been quiet with Chris Woods and Linda Wasylenko celebrat-

ing their birthdays on the same day, (Linda being the younger one lol) and Chris 

Turner on 16th hoping you all celebrated in your own special ways with family and 

friends, and get totally spoilt, like I did!! 

On Thursday 27th October, it’s our Halloween Dance and Karen and Scotty would 

like everyone to dress up, (I won’t have to……I’m scary enough!!) so dust those 

brooms, and we’ll see you there. 

See you on the dance floor, stay safe and keep well. 

Linda W  

We are pleased that Ian Rutter is back, not only doing a call for 

us but able to dance again. We send our best wishes to Mick for 

a speedy recovery from his heart surgery and also to Ros for her 

upcoming operation, hope that goes well. Get well wishes also to 

those away with Covid.  Please check the flyer for our upcoming 

combined dinner. All welcome.  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
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It is always a welcome sight to have dancers from other 

clubs come & join us while on holiday. Deidre & Guy and 

Wendy & Ken were dancing with us recently.  

Several Paddle Steamer’s members attended the Learners 

Dance at Salisbury which was organised by John & Scotty. This was an innovative 

concept & certainly benefitted those who attended. 

It is so generous when your sister offers to come & collect you from 20 kms away 

for a Fri dance night when your car is out of action. 

You can’t keep a good caller down, evidently!!!! Welcome back, Les 

Our birthday on 8th October was held at the Lutheran Church Centre Victor Har-

bor. This venue provides all the facilities that are required for a larger group of 

dancers. 

On the day it was sensational to view all the sailor apparel worn by the guests. The 

'display corner' included boats, parrots, an anchor, compass, nets & navy jackets. 

Who would have known that the’ blow up’ pirate doll had an owner & they were 

prepared to bring it along!!! The 'all in' callers, finale didn't disappoint. Thanks Les, 

John, Scotty, Jeff & Graham for a brilliant end to a fantastic day. Once again, we all 

had an enjoyable birthday. 

Gail 
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Another successful Festival has been held with quite a few from Vic-
toria attending. I must congratulate the organisers  for the great 
work they did over 2 ½ days, they worked tirelessly, keeping us well 
fed & watered. Also to the Cuers who kept the dancers on the floor. 
What a feast of dancing  and workshops. It was great to have Paula 
and Warwick again to present the workshops.  Congratulations to 

Les & Anne for winning the Choreographers Showcase. As Les was released from 
hospital only the day before, it didn’t stop him attending, although [which hurt] he 
wasn’t able to dance, it was performed by Alison and Phillip from Victoria.  It was a 
sad day for me when I cues my last dance for my last Festival as age will have tru-
ly passed my  use by date. What a wonderful life I have had over  the years since 
1986 doing both Round and Square Dancing.  So now it is only a few short weeks 
to our Xmas break ups to look forward to 

Once again we wish Les another speedy recovery for yet another return to hospi-
tal.    Till next time 

We surprised Jeff with a birthday gift as we sang to him the 

night before his birthday. Although we have lost a few Learn-

ers, mainly due to work commitments, we have others joining 

us. Hope they are able to come regularly. 

We will have had our animal themed dance by the time this 

goes to print. Hopefully Kevin will have recovered and will be back dancing with us 

again. 

The combined dinner with Kannella Squares is coming up soon. Please contact 

Linda on 0412634938 for your ticket. 

Pat  
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Congratulations to Adelaide Outlaws, Paddle Steamers, 

Pine City Twirlers, in SA and  Victorian clubs on recent 

birthday celebrations.  Your photos on facebook look really 

amazing showing everyone enjoying themselves.  Great to 

see.  

Our group were invited to the Kingston SE of SA show over the October long 

week to dance for the audience.   After a rather frustrating start with the sound 

system we finally were up and running.  

The day went very well with 2 brackets danced for the audiences during the 

day.  The weather was 

Brilliant, with sunshine and no wind or rain.  They really turned it on for us.   

A huge thankyou to all of our dancers involved, you looked amazing in black 

and white.  

Thankyou to Leanne for music maestro and husband Michael as photographer 

for the day.   

There may be some photos appear in the roundup.   

As we roll on towards xmas already, enjoy the celebrations, stay healthy and 

safe travels if you are on the roads.  

Happy dancing, keep safe.  
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We all enjoyed our recent social Footy night dance with hot dogs 

and fruit salad. 

Our travellers have all returned from north and west. 

 Trevor, Chris, Jack, Shirley, David, June, Kathy, Roger and Lin-

ley attended Graham Elliott's Birthday in Adelaide and also caught up with former 

member Lois.They continued on to the annual week long fishing trip at Moonta Bay 

and thoroughly enjoyed it . 

By now our 39th Birthday which is always a great occasion will be over and we'll be 

preparing for the end of year Christmas feast. 

               Happy twirling.                           Linley. 
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Photos from Paddlesteamers Birthday on 8th October 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Kadina Town Hall 

51 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 4 to 6 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:30pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws    

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Caroline 

Stavast 

 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

